Minutes of Leamington and District Chess League AGM on Monday June 1st 2015 at Leamington Home Guard Club.

Banbury (Steve Rumsby, Gilbert Csecs, Chris Fox); Daventry (Alan Eley, Abbie Stevens);  Kenilworth (Joshua Pink in chair, Mike Johnson, Mark Page, Bruce Holland);  Leamington (Jason Madden, Tom Darling, Ben Graff, Oladejo Olaleye, Peter Leggett);  Olton (Richard and Robert Reynolds, Paul Kelly);  Shirley (Gordon Christie);  Solihull (John Green, Nigel Byrne);  Stratford (Peter Stiff, Marek Zawadki).  

Nuneaton and Rugby were not represented.

There were apologies from Nuneaton and Rugby and Kevin and Harry Bowman.

The chairman reported that matters arising from last years minutes confirmed that we will not continue with the Membership Agreement and if clubs  withdraw a team from the league after the AGM then it has to be the lowest team.

In the chairman’s report he commented that there had been one dispute due to a team not arriving due to inclement weather (snow) but the matter was amicably resolved. There had been a larger number than usual of defaulted matches and these seem to be at the end of the season.

Tim Lawson is standing down as Grading Officer.

The treasurer (Gilbert Csecs) reported that the season finished with a profit of £4.66 compared to a loss on the previous year. Only two teams participated in the ECF Framework membership scheme – Banbury and Daventry. The accounts for 2015/2016 will be simpler as all members for the coming season will be responsible for their own ECF membership. 

We start the new season with an opening balance of £901.80 so he felt that there is no need to increase board fees for the coming season which will remain at £3.00 per board. He thanked Stuart Calderwood from Stratford for examining last years accounts without charge. Gilbert was happy to continue in the role of Treasurer of LDCL. 

The rapidplay tournament was not held this year and the chairman asked if there were volunteers to help run it. They should contact him if interested or know of anyone who might be interested. 

In response to a question about the rapidplay congress the treasurer reported that there was £576 in the account. The chair stated that numbers in rapidplay events across the country were declining but long play congresses were holding up.

Jason said that there was another increase in the numbers (70) in the  individual competition. The winners were U90 - Chris Fox;  U120 - Harry Bowman; U150 –O; Open – Andrew Paterson (now qualifies for the  British Open Championship); and Open rapidplay – Ben Graff.   Jason was considering raising the lower band to  U100 as there were only 4 entries in the U90 and possibly increasing the U120 to U125. 

The Jamboree had been won by Phil Holt/Paul Kelly and was well supported by Banbury and Leamington. Jason was thanked for his efforts in the individual and jamboree competitions.

Richard Reynolds reported that the lightning also showed an increase in players (44) and was played in 3 sections with Phil Holt winning the Open; Paul Smith winning U140 after a play-off with Jason and U110 by Marek Zawadzki. Richard commented that we might need more help next year. There had been good feedback and Solihull were also thanked for use of their venue. Joshua hoped for more get-togethers such as the Jamboree and Lightning. 
The fixtures secretary gave his report:: 
Division 1:

Olton A were  runaway winners on 29 points, with Ken A next on 20. Olton B and Stratford A were bottom on 8 points with Stratford A having the worse game point difference. 

Division 2: 

Leamington A were top with 24 points. Shirley C were bottom with 1 point. 

Division 3: 

Kenilworth C were top with 23 points 

Nuneaton bottom with 5 points 

Division 4: 

Olton D were top with 24 points 

Kenilworth D, Banbury D and Solihull G all got 9 points. 

Defaults :_ 

Div 1: 19 boards 3 matches 

Div 2: 11 boards 2 matches 

Div 3: 3 boards 

Div 4: 11 boards 2 matches 

Last year 

Defaults: 

Div 1: 6 (1 match default) Div 2: 3 Div 3: 12 (4 match defaults) Div 4: 2 

Open KO: 5 (1 match default) U700 KO: nil 

In the Oxford League a match point is deducted for every 4 games defaulted. 

Team KO cups 

Open : 

Banbury beat Kenilworth in the semi-final to face Shirley who beat Leamington. 

In the final Banbury beat Shirley 3:2, (although one of the Shirley players missed a mate in 1). 

U700: 

Banbury beat Olton in the semi-final to face Solihull who beat Leamington. 

In the final Banbury beat Solihull 4:1. 

U120: 

Banbury beat Stratford I on board elimination in the semi-final to face Leamington who beat Stratford II also on board elimination. 

In the final Banbury beat Leamington 3:1. 

This is the first time a club has won all 3 team KO competitions. 

Thanks go to Olton who hosted the event at short notice. 

The best game trophy was awarded by Gerard O’Reilly from the Oxford League: He said that he had taken a good look at all seven games entered for the prize, and after reflecting on them carefully he had  reached the conclusion that the Best Game was that between Colin Searle (160) and Oladejo Olaleye (143) from the Division Three match on 3 February between Leamington C and Stratford B, won by Black, Oladejo Olaleye. Quite apart from the attractive sacrificial finish, with Black sacrificing his rooks on moves 44 and 47, it was also much the most exciting game as a whole, with both players creditably going all out for a win. White could, at a couple of points,  have taken a draw by perpetual check but, after he played on in search of the win, Black responded accurately and quickly took control, finishing his opponent off precisely and elegantly. Some of the other games had interesting points, but this was the one that stood out. 

Stanley Gibbins 

The Stanley Gibbins Trophy is awarded to the player with the best performance in the league. Jason Madden was top with 11/12 wins - 91.67%. The next best was Mark Cundy with 12/14 - 85.71%. 
 Trophies collection – Jason reported that this is a bit of a headache and would like them before May.

ECF delegate – Gordon said that there would be a small increase in ECF membership fees : Bronze by £2;  Silver by £3 and Gold by £4.

Robert  Reynolds asked why the ECF needs so much money and there was considerable discussion regarding what we get from the ECF (apart from grading). Eventually the meeting discussed how to mandate Gordon to vote at ECF meetings. He could give us links to ECF proposals and an email to club secretaries about ECF proposals.  The meeting discussed how best to formulate a response to Gordon. In view of the demise of the rapidplay congress we would have one less vote at ECF.

The presentation of trophies took place.

League Formation  - Steve tabled a proposed format which included 1 less Stratford team and Olton B asked to go into division 2 giving a 8,9,9,8 setup. No clubs were affected by the proposed move to 4 boards in division 3.

Steve also took details of clubs cup requirements. In response to a question the U700 was clarified as 699 and less. If a player is ungraded it should count as 140 or 110 but in such cases clubs were asked to carry out an estimation or assessment. 

There was to be no increase in league fees.

John Green mentioned his very successful Xmas raffle and suggested that other clubs or the league could do something similar although it is not clear why the league should need extra money.

Election of Officers

Chairman  -  Joshua Pink

Secretary  -  Mike Johnson

Treasurer  - Gilbert Csecs

(N.B. Independent Examiner - as replacement for Stuart Calderwood Peter Stiff would enquire if Paul Davies would be interested).

ECF Delegate  -  Gordon Christie

Grading Officer  - Mike Johnson

Congress Secretary – clubs asked to identify who could do it (with help).  Bruce Holland said that the person needs to design an on-line entry form; take entries etc. It is an onerous job during the summer based on staging the event in early September.

Competitions Secretary  - Jason Madden

Jamboree  - Jason Madden

Lightning  - Richard and Robert Reynolds

Fixture Secretary and Webmaster  - Steve Rumbsby

Trophies Officer  - Jason Madden

The meeting commented that Warwickshire were doing well in the inter-counties competition and there were always opportunities to play. It was suggested that the Warwickshire contacts should be put on LDCL website.

Any Other Business

Gordon Christie mentioned that the British Championships were being held at the University of Warwick and they won’t come our way again for some considerable time. There were a range of tournaments to suit all tastes and a number of local players were playing in the main event.

Jason said that Dave Hodgkins had passed away during the year.

There were comments that we should embrace on-line chess and Nigel Byrne said that Solihull have a thriving on-line chess activity.

Mark Page said that Kenilworth are entering a team in the Coventry League and asked that teams co-operate in rearranging Tuesday fixtures  if necessary.

The KO finals had moved from Leamington to Olton and as these had been well received it was deemed that they should continue to be held at Olton.

Rule Changes

There were three proposed rule changes on the table.

1)  Gordon was proposing to increase the capacity of the league by making division 3 into 4 boards, to avoid the league going to 5 divisions. After a short discussion the  proposal was voted in nem con.

2)   A proposal to relax the eligibility rules when there are 2 or more teams in the same division was proposed by Leamington because of difficulties last season. In the proposal the bottom board would not be subject to any eligibility rules. 

Joshua indicated that there were 3 options:-

a) No change

b) Carry proposal with hierarchy

c) Carry proposal (i.e. as it is but with no hierarchy).

There was a lot of discussion about the merits of each and eventually John Green ( who had been party to the proposal 2 years ago) offered to withdraw the proposal. {Solihull would have been the largest club to benefit from it}. The meeting agreed to this and so the present rule remained in force.

3) Also, Tom Darling proposed incremental time changes. The initial proposal was 80 minutes plus 10 second increments.  There were comments that a lot of chess is now played using digital clocks and hence the opportunity to have increments.

That is the way chess is going. Olton suggested an amendment along the lines of the Birmingham League whereby there is 70 mins for the first 35 moves and 10 minutes thereafter with 10 sec increments on every move throughout the game.

Joshua stressed that clubs have to know what they are doing with digital clocks and any such situation would apply to all boards in the match. Both clubs have to agree beforehand. The default option is a time control as of now. 

The proposal was passed and Joshua would issue a draft ruling on the change covering all its aspects.

After discussion of the proposed changes Mark Page said that we need more time (and a minimum time) to discuss proposals with fellow club members. Peter Leggett wished to clarify use of mobile phones.

The meeting closed at 9.40pm

